Fifth Louisiana Levee District

September 9, 2015

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, September 9, 2015, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:00 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Scott Tiffee, John David Frith, Sam Hill, James Kelly, Barry Maxwell, Jack Varner, and Pat Mabray answered roll call.

Visitors included Ryan McMillan and Sam Hodge from LA DOTD, Charles Camillo, Mississippi River Commission, Bill Beasley.

After no public comments were made, the Board approved August minutes on a motion by Commissioner Kelly, 2nd by Commissioner Varner.

Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for August on motion by Commissioner Tiffee, 2nd by Commissioner Frith, after hearing no public comments.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for August.

After a roll call vote, Board entered into executive session to discuss results of recent drug test.  No action needed as a result of executive session.


Board heard statements from Fifth La Levee District’s Auditor.  No action needed.

After no public comments were offered, on motion by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, Board approved annual merit increases for all Fifth La Levee District employees.


On motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, Board agreed to advertise agricultural/recreational leases with bids to be taken on October 14, 2015.  No public comments were offered.

The Board reviewed a permit request from Moon Properties seeking permission to install a water-well approximately 255 feet from the toe of the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Madison Parish.  On motion by Commissioner Mabray, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee, Board approved permit subject to USACE and DOTD approval.  No public comments were offered. 


After no public comments were offered, on motion by Commissioner Mabray, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee, the Board approved a permit request from Town of Vidalia to construct an aerial power line crossing the Mainline Mississippi River Levee to the proposed port facility in Concordia Parish.   Approval granted subject to USACE and DOTD.


William T. Beasley addressed the Board concerning Turtle Lake.  No action was required.


There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Maxwell.
